
Good Evening, 

I hope this email finds you well, 

I am emailing to confirm my rejection to the proposed Quarry on Lea Castle Farm. This 
area is within close distance to accommodation, schools and wildlife. I also think it’s is 
appalling that such a site is being proposed within close range to some of the most 
deprived areas in Kidderminster (Sion Hill) where an already vulnerable community live 
and lack financial capital to move should they object the proposed quarry and the air 
quality worsen their own, their relatives or children’s lungs and breathing.  

It will cause major disruption to wildlife which can have disastrous consequences 
longer term on our ecosystem.  

I hope the inquiry concludes that the quarry will not go ahead and save the lives of 
various wildlife and preserves the quality of life of those living in the surrounding areas 
health both in the short and longer term.  

On Behalf of the occupiers of 5 Gibberd Way, Sion Hill. 

Best 

Taryn Hill


